
FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 

As the year, 2019, comes to a close, a few thoughts with no order of importance: 

 

A very big thank you to Ron Wetmore for all of the time and effort that went into the 

resurfacing of Devonshire’s roads. This was a project that was two years in the planning and 

execution. 

I haven’t forgotten the support and cooperation that all of the residents gave during the 

installation of our new roads and throughout the year in making Devonshire the premier 

neighborhood in Kings Ridge. 

To Mike Stich who has the never ending job of insuring that our landscapers do what they do. 

To all of the Board members for their ongoing support and time in promoting Devonshire. 

To Marie Mancuso, our neighborhood environmentalist, for reminding us to recycle as much 

waste as possible. Elsewhere on the website, you will find a list that was created by the City of 

Clermont of what can and what cannot be recycled. 

To Sandy Swingle, appreciation for coordinating the decoration of the entrances to Devonshire 

at Christmas and throughout the year.  

A few housekeeping requests to everyone: remember to keep your driveways tidy, mailboxes 

clean and yards, front and back, weed free and clean. Remember to pick up your dropped 

citrus.  

Another problem that has been observed, the storm drains are not the place to deposit leaves, 

acorns and any other vegetation. We need to keep these drains flowing. 

Lastly, Nancy and I wish everyone a blessed holiday season and a healthy and prosperous 

New Year! 

Paul Hannon 


